GRINSHILL VILLAGE HALL
MINUTES OF MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING
HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL

 WEDNESDAY 5 JULY  2017 
In Attendance: Ian Driscoll (Secretary and Chair), Melanie Foley (Treasurer), Suzanne Smith, Caroline Jones, Tish Weston, Chris Page, Jane Harris (PC Rep), Vanessa Wycherley.
1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.


Apologies were received from Marie Barber, Leeann Hazel.

ID introduced and welcomed Jane Harris to her first meeting as the Parish Council 
representative on the Village Hall Committee.
2.
NOTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 


These were approved.
3.
MATTERS ARISING


The most recent Cream Tea/Music event had been very successful with many 
people attending. MF reported a net profit of £162. The committee thanked TW 
for her organisation of the event. It had achieved the two main objectives for all 
events; the Hall used for a well attended and enjoyable community event, and 
raising funds for the day to day upkeep of the building. 


Electrical Testing: MF asked about the 5 year testing of fixed electrical 
equipment. This is a condition of our Insurance Policy. There is evidence this has 
taken place within the required period.

Kitchen/Toilet Redecoration: TW confirmed a suitable colour had been chosen 
and the work was due to take place in the next few weeks.

Chippings outside the Hall: MF confirmed that she had arranged for these to be 
levelled out to create another parking space. 

All other matters arising are included as separate agenda items. 


4.
POSITION OF CHAIR

ID outlined informal discussions that had taken place following the resignation of 
the previous Chair. As this role can be onerous for one person, he had suggested  
that the role be shared by three people. This would share the workload, and 
give 
the flexibility to carry on the business of managing the Village Hall even during 
holiday periods or other absences. Everyone agreed this was a sensible way 
forward.


CJ, MF, and ID had all said they would be prepared to share the role initially (MF 
would also retain her position as Treasurer, and ID would remain Secretary). 


This course of action was proposed by VW, seconded by SS, and agreed by 
all. With immediate effect, the role Chair will be shared by Caroline Jones, 
Melanie Foley, and Ian Driscoll.

5.
OFFER BY PC TO LIST GVH AS AN 'ASSET OF COMMUNITY VALUE'

ID explained that the committee had received this offer in an email from Mike 
Roocroft, on behalf of the PC. Mike had been invited to this meeting but was 
unable to attend due to work commitments. He had agreed with ID that as the new 
representative from the PC, Jane Harris would try and answer any questions 
members had.


The committee discussed the offer, and the purpose of an ACV (particularly in 
relation to the Inn at Grinshill). The offer from the PC had also been made in 
relation to Grinshill Church and the Cricket Ground.


The members had two particular areas of concern; the reaction of our landlord (the 
Estate), and the length of lease remaining.


It was felt that our continuing use of the building as a Village Hall required a 
friendly and positive relationship between the Committee and the landlord. 
Informal evidence had suggested the Estate may take a negative view of such an 
application. Also we have a lease that has 10 years remaining and it was felt the 
time to have negotiations about future occupancy would be somewhat nearer the 
lease end date.


Members thanked the PC for their offer to help, but felt the situation of the Village 
Hall is rather different from the Inn, and it would not be beneficial or appropriate 
to apply for a listing of the Hall as an ACV. 


ID was asked, as Secretary, to write to Mike Roocroft and inform him of this 
decision.

6.
FUTURE EVENTS


Grinshill Animal Rescue Quiz Night - 14th October 2017

This event is being organised by Jenny Martinez to raise funds for the Rescue.

Disco/Fancy Dress Night - 28th October 2107

No full discussion took place as MB is the lead committee member for this event, 
and was not able to attend the meeting. It was agreed TW would contact her to 
discuss the format/arrangements etc. 

Music Night (Zen Dogs) – Saturday 9th December 2017


This would be a repeat of the last Zen Dogs appearance but with a Christmas 
theme.

Village Quiz – Friday 10th November 2017


It was agreed this would take place again on Friday 10th November with a similar 
format to previous years. ID to take the lead on this event. He had approached 
Rob Haarhoff who had agreed to act as quizmaster once again.

Whalebone – Saturday 24th March 2018


Following their last successful appearance at GVH, it was agreed they should be 
rebooked for a return gig. ID will take the lead on this. He had been in contact 
with the band and booked them for Saturday 24th March 2018.

7. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

JH wished to raise two matters from the Parish Council:


She passed over a cheque for £45 – for use of the Hall for PC meetings

She also said that £350, as a grant for 2017/18, was awaiting payment to GVH. 
However the PC required an invoice.

 MF said she would ask MB to raise the necessary invoice.
8. 
DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING.

The next meeting will be held on 27th September 2017, Grinshill Village Hall 
at 7pm. It was agreed CJ would Chair the meeting.
